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Lily Madera Hursh 
1340 Bay Street 
Florence, OR 97439 
(541) 999-6308 
waterlilystudio@aol.com 
 
March 3, 2025 
 
City of Florence Planning Commission 
Florence City Hall 
planningdepartment@ci.florence.or.us 
150 Highway 101  
Florence, OR 97439 
 
Dear Members of the Planning Commission, 
 
I am writing to express my concerns regarding the potential zoning of the old Lotus property 
on Bay Street as residential, specifically for the development of condominiums. This 
decision warrants careful consideration in light of its broader implications for Old Town and 
its businesses.  
 
Old Town has long been a place of interest, yet many local businesses have struggled in 
recent years. The transformation of this prime waterfront location into residential condos 
could detract from the unique character of Old Town and diminish the opportunity to create 
a destination that attracts visitors and supports local commerce. 
 
As the owner of Waterlily Studio, a business that has consistently attracted visitors from 
Eugene and beyond since 2008, I understand the importance of creating places that 
contribute to the charm and appeal of our community. It is essential for Old Town to 
cultivate more destination points that draw people in and add to the atmosphere, where 
both residents and visitors can enjoy our local offerings. 
 
Moreover, our town currently lacks engaging activities for younger people. This property 
presents a unique opportunity to develop something truly special—perhaps a brewpub, 
activity center, dance hall, or community gathering space. Such developments would not 
only draw foot traffic but also foster a sense of community, making Old Town a more 
appealing place for both residents and visitors. 
 
Given the picturesque views of the dunes, the bridge, and the river, this property has 
immense potential to serve as a landmark and gathering place. Rather than converting it to 
individual condos—an outcome that may lead to properties being used primarily as 
seasonal rentals—we can envision a development that enhances community engagement 
and economic vitality. 
 



Additionally, please consider the environmental implications of placing residential units in 
a tsunami inundation zone. Such a decision raises concerns about safety and long-term 
sustainability in our city. 
 
I believe that this property could be transformed into a vibrant space that benefits 
everyone—residents, visitors, and local businesses. By prioritizing additions that create 
engaging experiences for everyone, we can enhance the allure of Old Town and support the 
flourishing of our local economy. 
 
I urge the Commission to reconsider the zoning proposal for the Lotus property and explore 
alternatives that would provide maximum benefit to our community. A collaborative 
approach to development will ensure that Florence remains a thriving community for all. 
 
Thank you for your attention. I look forward to seeing how we can collectively foster a 
prosperous future for Florence. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Lily Madera Hursh 
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